

# Weekly Newsletter and Program



# PRESIDENT SUE DIXON

2022/2023



Postal address; PO Box 243 Victor Harbor 5211 Email address: encounterbay@rotaryclub.org.au Web address: rotaryencounterbay.org.au

MEETING NUMBER 2157 THURSDAY, 9 February 2023 GROSVENOR HOTEL

#### **President Sue Dixon**

- Welcomed members and guests, including Madeleine Jenkins and Marilyn Shaw for the last time prior to their induction as well as Philip Shaw
- Asked Alan Kluske to talk about the Club's potential contribution to Shelter Box following the Middle Eastern Earthquake Disaster
- Acknowledged we will be hearing from Peter Hanlon as our guest speaker
- Acknowledged relevant anniversaries including Peter Manuel's 'significant' birthday
- Conducted the induction of Madeleine and Marilyn and welcomed them back into the Club

# Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming

- Read to the Club a letter from an individual who had his credit cards returned after losing them at the market
- Asked members to consider items for next weeks' Club Assembly

# Club Matters: Colin Francis

- advised that the Club had donated \$1,500 to the VHHS Transition Centre (FLO) for items such as yard games, timber and other items for outdoor activities
- raised that Adrian Hurley from 'Driving the Future' was seeking the Club to auspice a fund-raising event on 31 March. Mary-anne suggested this should be raised with The City of Victor Harbor who auspice other activities.
- Indicated that funds that had previously been provided for barista training had led to some young people gaining jobs in cafes

President: Sue Dixon Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming Treasurer: Alan Kluske
Club Service: Jeanette Rich Community Service: Peter Manuel Youth Service: Colin Francis

International Service: David Virgin Market Director: Mary-anne Woodman



# Weekly Newsletter and Program



# PRESIDENT SUE DIXON

2022/2023



Postal address; PO Box 243 Victor Harbor 5211 Email address: encounterbay@rotaryclub.org.au Web address: rotaryencounterbay.org.au

#### **Peter Manuel**

- Reported on a less than satisfactory response from the Federal Member's Office regarding a joint funding proposal for 'Riding for the Disabled'
- Sought a brief Community Service Group meeting after the Club meeting

### **Guest Speaker**

**Chair Bob Oliver** introduced speaker **Peter Hanlon**. Peter was in the RAAF for 20 years before progressing a banking career for 25 years. He has subsequently focussed on film making as a Producer and has produced 8 films.

He discussed that SA produces 16-17% of films in Australia while SA produces only 6% of Australia's GDP. It employs 8,000 people in SA through multiple small businesses.

Funding for films comes from private investors and in Australia, from Screen Australia and the SA Film Cooperation. Funding may also be available from the SA Film Festival.

Peter discussed his recent film 'The Angels' about a 1970's local rock group which has received much local support including at the Adelaide Film Festival and he is hoping further support will be received in the USA.

He discussed his role as producer, which was a whole encompassing function around developing the concept, seeking funding, acting as HR manager, business manager, creative designer....; that films generally took 5-7 years from concept to release; and feature films generally cost between \$3m-\$5m in Australia. He highlighted catering on set was a priority as other conditions on set were often less satisfactory.

Sergeant Alan conducted a comprehensive fine session.

#### No 200 Club this week

President: Sue Dixon Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming Treasurer: Alan Kluske
Club Service: Jeanette Rich Community Service: Peter Manuel Youth Service: Colin Francis

International Service: David Virgin Market Director: Mary-anne Woodman



# Weekly Newsletter and Program



# PRESIDENT SUE DIXON

2022/2023



Postal address; PO Box 243 Victor Harbor 5211 Email address: encounterbay@rotaryclub.org.au

Web address: rotaryencounterbay.org.au

Attendance: Meeting 2157 Thursday 2 February 2023

21 Members present

07 Apologies

28 which is 75% attendance

Average attendance over the period July – December 2022 was 64%

**Next Meeting:** Next Meeting on 09 February will be a Club Assembly.

**MARKETS**: Please contact Cherilyn Fleming for Market Roster duties.

Market Rosters will be emailed early next week.

### **PROGRAM - Rotary Club of Encounter Bay**

#### Partners and guests very welcome

For catering and/or attendance purposes, if you will be an apology or are bringing guests you must advise Fleurieu Crash Repairs 8552-4833 no later than 1600 hrs the day before (Wednesday).

Remember also, when food is available, to advise of any dietary requirements.

Feb 16	2158	Club	Sue Dixon		Grosvenor Hotel
		Assembly			
Feb 23	2159	Nikki Lovell	Sue Morisset	Gather My Crew	Grosvenor Hotel
Mar 2	2160	Sophie	Ken Carter	Past Wally Bradley	Grosvenor Hotel
		Jaeger		Awardee	
Mar 9	2161	Committee	Directors		Various Locations
		Meetings			
Mar 16	2162	Breakfast	Peter Manuel	Breakfast and Horse	Causeway Café
		Meeting		Tram ride to Granite	9:00am
				Island	Horse Tram
					10:00am

President: Sue Dixon Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming Treasurer: Alan Kluske
Club Service: Jeanette Rich Community Service: Peter Manuel Youth Service: Colin Francis

International Service: David Virgin Market Director: Mary-anne Woodman